
TO: 
ATTN: 
FROM: Oakland Public Library 
DATE: October 14,2003 

RE: 
ACCEPT, AND APPROPRIATE FUNDS IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED 
SIX MILLION FIVE HUNDRED THOUSAND DOLLARS ($6.5M) FROM THE 
STATE OF CALIFORNIA PROPOSITION 14 FUNDS (CALIFORNIA READING 
AND LITERACY IMPROVEMENT AND PUBLIC LIBRARY CONSTRUCTION 

Office of the City Manager 
Deborah Edgerly, Interim City Manager 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO APPLY FOR, 

AND RENOVATION BOND ACT OF 2000) FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2003-2004 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF A JOINT-USE SCHOOL AND PUBLIC 
LIBRARY WITH THE OAKLAND UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT AND 
CONSENTING TO THE USE OF REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY FUNDS AS 
MATCHING FUNDS FOR THIS GRANT, AND AUTHORIZING AN 
AMENDMENT TO THE REPAYMENT AGREEMENT WITH THE 
REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY TO ACCEPT THIS FUNDING OF $3.5 
MILLION IN COLISEUM REDEVELOPMENT SETASIDE FUNDS 

SUMMARY 

In FY 2001-02, City Council provided $250,000 toward fundmg of a Master Facilities Plan 
("Master Plan") for the Oakland Public Library and for the preparation of a California Reading 
and Literacy Improvement and Public Library Construction and Renovation Bond Act of 2000 
(Proposition 14) application. The Library committed to find additional funding to ensure 
completion of the Master Plan and Proposition 14 application. This is a Resolution requesting 
Council approval for the proposed Proposition 14 application that is recommended to Council; 
Council approval is necessary to allow the Library to apply for the @ant due January 2004. 

With Council approval, the Library intends to advance an application for Proposition 14 funding 
for submission in the last application cycle (January 2004) for a new facility co-located with the 
Oakland Unified School District (OUSD). After careful assessment of the City's current 
libraries and available potential sites, and in consultation with the community, the Library has 
concluded that a site in east Oakland - the new Woodland small school site at 81" and Rudsdale, 
currently under construction - is the most competitive Proposition 14 project. The new, 
approximately 20,000 square foot library, if approved to move forward, would be completed by 
2007, and will provide library services for the 2 small elementary schools being built at this site, 
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